Highway Report

We had quite a bit of damage from the recent storms. | have been in contact with
Don Chambers, and we are hoping to get some help from the state with the cost of storm
damage. We have got all our roads back open as of Monday afternoon. We worked
overtime on Friday to get all the roads passible.

The bridge on Silver Hill Road sustained some damage, mostly gravel washed out
around the wing wall. We have replaced the gravel and checked the rest of the structure,
and it looks okay. McCarthy Road bridge also sustained some damage to the approach and
is still open. The County is assessing the damage as it is their bridge.

The bridge to the pit had some damage and is closed until we can get it fixed. We
are working on it today and hope to have concrete poured by next week. We have also been
cutting shoulders and cutting brush. We are working with other towns on shared service
paving projects.

| would like to thank the men for another safe and productive month.

Richard Meilleur
Highway Superintendent



